
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Minutes of the 
Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 

Committee 
 

(to be confirmed at the next meeting) 

 
Date: Tuesday, 17 September 2013 
  
Venue: Collingwood Room - Civic Offices, Fareham 

 
 

PRESENT:  

  

 Councillor T  M Cartwright (Vice-Chairman in the Chair) 
 

Councillors: Mrs M E Ellerton, M J Ford, JP, L Keeble, Mrs K Mandry, Mrs S 
Pankhurst (deputising for Mrs P M Bryant), R H Price, JP and 
D M Whittingham 
 

 
   

 
 
 



Licensing and Regulatory 
Affairs Committee 

- 2 - 17 September 2013 

 

 

 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Apologies for absence were received from the Chairman, Councillor Mrs P M 
Bryant and from Councillors Mrs S M Bayford, Miss S M Bell, T J Howard and 
D J Norris. 
 

2. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory 
Affairs Committee held on 9 July 2013 be confirmed and signed as a correct 
record. 
 

3. CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
There were no Chairman’s Announcements. 
 

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest made at this meeting. 
 

5. DEPUTATIONS  
 
There were no deputations made at this meeting. 
 

DECISIONS UNDER DELEGATED POWERS 
 

6. INTEGRATED INSPECTION SCHEME  
 
The Chairman welcomed Al Heinrich, Fareham Station Manager, Hampshire 
Fire and Rescue Service and PC Jason Pearce, Fareham Licensing Officer, 
Hampshire Constabulary, to the meeting. 
 
The Committee considered a report by the Director of Regulatory and 
Democratic Services on the introduction of joint inspection of licensed 
premises by the police, environmental health and fire and rescue services. 
 
Members received a presentation from the environmental health Food, Health 
& Safety, & Licensing Team Leader, the Police Licensing Officer for Fareham 
and the Fareham Station Manager, Hampshire Fire and Rescue Service, on 
the proposed trial of pre-planned multi-agency visits to high risk licensed 
premises in order to ensure that Premises Licence Holders are fully aware of 
the legal obligations placed upon them and to assist in achieving compliance. 
 
It was noted that a seminar on the trial scheme was to take place at Ferneham 
Hall on Wednesday 18 September 2013 and that there had been a very good 
response to it, with approximately 110 businesses having indicated that they 
would attend. Feedback from the seminar would be reported to a future 
meeting of the Committee. 
 
It was further noted that the pre-planned multi-agency visits would be part of a 
range of interventions, which would still include unannounced visits and spot 
checks.  
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RESOLVED that:-  
 
(a) the trial, which will assist in ensuring that those higher risk licensed 

premises within the Borough comply with the legislation and the 
requirements of their premises licences, be endorsed;  

 
(b) the checking of noise limiters and their settings be included on the 

inspection list; and 
 
(c) the officers be thanked for their presentation. 
 

7. SIX MONTHLY MONITORING REPORT ON APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  
 
The Committee considered a report by the Director of Regulatory and 
Democratic Services on licensing applications received. 
 
Members were advised that the Government had just recently commenced a 
consultation concerning the future of Personal Licences (paragraph 6 of the 
report refers). 
 
RESOLVED that the report be noted. 
 

8. LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE WORK 
PROGRAMME  
 
The Committee considered a report by the Director of Regulatory and 
Democratic Services on the Committee’s work programme for 2013/14. 
 
RESOLVED that:- 
 
(a) the work programme for 2013/14, as shown in Appendix A to the report, 

be confirmed; 
 
(b) the progress on actions since the last meeting of the Committee, as 

shown in Appendix B to the report, be noted; and 
 

(c) it be noted that arrangements were being made for an in-house 
licensing training session to take place, involving the Head of 
Environmental Health, the Solicitor to the Council and the Licensing 
Solicitor; the training session would be tailored to Fareham members’ 
needs and would be in a more two-way format than previous sessions. 

 
(The meeting started at 6.00 pm 

and ended at 7.05 pm). 
 
 


